
 
 
 
 
 
 

UCAP ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES 
Urbana City Building – 2nd Floor Conference Room 

September 17, 2009 
 
In Attendance: 
Melvin Peeples        
Samuel Johnson 
Vicki Mayes, Urbana Park District 
Mayor Laurel Prussing 
Chief of Staff Mike Monson 
Chief Mike Bily 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chief Bily at 5:37 p.m. 
 
Chief Bily suggested that we change the monthly UCAP Committee Meetings to quarterly 
meetings.  They will continue to be held on the third Thursday of the month at 5:30 p.m. at the 
City Building.  Mayor Prussing and committee members agreed.  There will be no meeting in 
October. There will, however, be a meeting on November 19, 2009.  
 
Vicki Mayes, Urbana Park District Director, reported that the study for the proposed outdoor 
aquatic center is continuing.  The location of the pool has yet to be determined.   
 
Mayor Prussing reported that the Neighborhood Safety Task Force will be working with 
landlords in Urbana to address criminal activity on their property.  The task force will also be 
working with landlords to protect tenants from loosing their place of residence and becoming 
homeless, as was the case recently in Champaign. 
 
Chief Bily distributed instructions and telephone numbers for reporting emergencies,  
non-emergencies and crimestopper tips.  He then addressed questions/concerns from committee 
members.  Discussion followed.                   
 
Meeting was adjourned at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted:   
Karen Lowery  
Recording Secretary 


